
 
 
Last Sunday the club held its 2025 Annual General Meeting at the Kawana Surf Club. 
I would like to thank the 45 members who took the time to participate in this important 
event to shape our clubs' future. 
The important issues that we resolved were: 
1. Membership fees for 2026 remain at $30 per calendar year. 
 
2. Management committee positions for 2025/26 are: 
 

• Myself as President 

• Craig Humprey as Vice-President 

• Paul McGuire as Treasurer 

• Michael Jacobson as Secretary                                      
 

3. Helen and Michael Gavigan were awarded life memberships for service 
to the club. Next time you see them please congratulate them on their well-
deserved award.         

4. Eighty percent of members present voted that the name Sunshine Coast 
Bicycle Touring Club Incorporated, be changed and replaced with Sunshine 
Coast Bicycle Club Incorporated.  Approval from the Office of Fair Trading 
QLD will now be required before we can adopt that new name. The two required 
alternative names to be submitted will be Bicycle Sunshine Coast Club 
Incorporated and Bicycling Sunshine Coast Club Incorporated. 

5. The meeting also agreed that children over ten years of age should be 
able to join the 20km group for their Saturday ride.  We will now need to amend 
our Club's By-Laws, check our insurance coverage and establish 
guidelines for safe cycling practices for when children join the 20k ride. 

A full copy of the minutes of the AGM meeting will be available on our website. 

Phillip Price 

President 
President@SCBTC.net  

 


